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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

22nd October 2021


	Walliams


	767
	Rowling
	799

	Dahl


	882
	Cowell
	867


Overall winners are  Walliams  with  6533  points
Half-Term Holidays

Please be reminded that school closes today and re-opens on Monday 1st November.
Parents Evenings 

Parents evenings will take place in November/ December. Letters have been sent today via School Spider. Thank you.
Year 2 Pirate Day

Today, the Year 2 pupils enjoyed an exciting ‘Pirate Day’!  They enjoyed dressing up as pirates and they all looked fantastic! The children have enjoyed activities such as: hunting for treasure; writing a message in a bottle; singing pirate songs; a pirate picnic.  Thank you to all parents for your support with the costumes and thanks to the staff for organising this fantastic theme day.
Parking on Chapel House Mews and Chester Avenue
We would be grateful if parents would park considerately on Chapel House Mews, Chester Avenue and in the local area. Please avoid blocking driveways and pavements. Thank you for your anticipated support in this matter.
Track and Trace Results 
If your child has tested positive, please send in the Track and Trace notification with the isolation end date as soon as possible. This will enable us to check that we have the correct return date for your child. Thank you.
If your child is unwell

If your child is unwell, please remember to e-mail the school. Please let us know whether or not your child has Covid symptoms.

If your child has Covid symptoms they should have a PCR test. If your child tests positive on a lateral flow test, they will still need to have a PCR test within two days of testing positive on the lateral flow test.

Year 6 High School Applications

Please be reminded that High School applications must be submitted by 31st October. Thank you. 

Open Evening (for parents only) on Wednesday 3rd November 2021 at 6.00pm

If any prospective parents would like to attend our Open Evening, we would be most grateful if you would ring the school office on 01942 724865 or email Mrs Deborah Willoughby (enquiries@admin.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk).
Open Mornings 

If you would like to visit our school, please contact the school for an appointment.
 
Please contact the school office on 01942 724865 or email Mrs Deborah Willoughby (enquiries@admin.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk)
NB: If the Covid rates are high in school or the local area, we will offer you an individual appointment to visit at the end of the school day instead.

After-School Clubs
Monday 1st November: Year 6 Football Club (3.15pm – 4.30pm).

Tuesday 2nd November: Year 5 Football Club (3.15pm – 4.30pm).
Year 2 After-School Clubs

Class 6 Craft Club:              4th November (collection time 4.15pm)

Class 6 Computing Club:    11th November (collection time 4.15pm) 

Class 5 Computing Club:     4th November (collection time 4.15pm)

Class 5 Craft Club:              11th November (collection time 4.15pm)

Out of School Achievements 
Well done to Bailey H. (C9) who completed his first ‘Race for Life’.
Congratulations to Aisla-Mae P.(C12)  on her recent success at the dance championships in Skegness and Leeds: U10 fast pairs 1st place; U10 slow contemporary pairs 1st place; U10 rock and roll 1st place; U10 solo 4th place; U10 slow contemporary solo 1st place; U10 lyrical 4th place; U10 solo grand championship 2nd place; Adult theatre team 1st place; U16 fast team 3rd place. 

Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher        
